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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

June 19, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Tuesday, June 19, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor January Roush, Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel; County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; David Welch, German American; Alan Goodwin, Hoosier Insurance and Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of June 5, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  President George abstained due to his absence.  

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted a PBIS Coach Contract for approval.  The contract would run August 1, 2018 thru July 31, 2019.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the PBIS Coach contract for Erica Bratton for $15,000.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the Oracle Elevator agreement for $2,087 to repair the elevator.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the building of an 8x12 enclosure inside the vault in the basement to house election recording information.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Community Corrections Collins suggested using the storage room at the bottom of the stairs.  President George will inform Clerk Gerald Montgomery of the possibility.  

The Commissioners met in Executive Session to interview candidates for new Agent of Record for the Workman’s Compensation Insurance.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve David Welch, German American Bank, as the new Agent of Record for Workman’s Compensation.  Commissioner Gregory abstained due to conflict of interest with German American Bank.  President George had to also abstain due to conflict of Interest with Farm Bureau Insurance.   Farm Bureau Insurance was one of the agents the Commissioners interviewed.  Attorney Lett informed them that with these circumstances, the one vote from Commissioner Boyd was adequate.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  He updated the Commissioners on several road projects.  They will begin black topping from Rama Dye Road to State Highway 450 this week.  Bridge #58 is complete.  Superintendent Padgett submitted a possible list of projects for the next round of Community Crossings Grant.  A discussion followed on the Highway budget.  Commissioner Gregory suggested moving the highway health insurance premiums to the General Fund.  Due to the Courthouse being closed Friday, June 29 because of the Catfish Festival and the Highway Department is closed on Fridays, Commissioner Gregory made a motion to close the Highway Department on Thursday, July 5 instead.  Commissioner Boyd made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Attorney Lett is in process of assisting a taxpayer in closing a road on there property.  

President George read the following letter:

Statement to the Martin County Community from the Commissioners:

Our current Auditor, January Roush, is ending her role as the Martin County Auditor.  She has served in a difficult job with integrity and honor. It is our loss that she is leaving.

January served for six-and-a-half years as Auditor, but before that served as the Deputy Auditor when we really needed her. We could always depend on her to have the facts and figures when making decisions. At budget time she guided the Commissioners and Council as well as the other departments through what can be a confusing process. All through the years she kept her finger on the pulse of the budget and never let us get into trouble. If we wanted to do something, she could tell us how and from where we could pay for it.

January always had the budgets into the state on time and Martin County was one of the first in Indiana to receive its budget approval, year after year.

I think her staff would say that January was a great leader of the Auditors Office. She trained them well, but was also their friend.

As for the Commissioners, we depended on her a lot more than people would realize. No question went unanswered and the answers came swift and accurate.

January has chosen a different path for her time and expertise. It’s good to see people move up in the world. Yes, it is our loss she is leaving, but we certainly wish her well.

January, you’re a Home Run Hitter, and you batted a 1,000. Keep Swinging.

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to make the above letter part of the minutes and the letter be sent to all local newspapers.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

The Courthouse will be closed Friday, June 29th and Wednesday, July 4th.  The next Redevelopment Commission meeting will be Tuesday, July 31st.  

President George informed those in attendance that the remainder of the meeting will be used to go through their budgets.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, July 3, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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